

February 20, 2016

Dear Parish Families and Faith Formation Families,

Thank you to everyone for their wonderful support of the fish fry this past Friday, Feb 12<sup>th</sup>, we had a wonderful crowd. So many people worked behind the scenes to get food prepped, made, served and dishes washed! Thanks to the talents of John Fasching and crew in getting the fish ready to the cooking crew led by Jim Meuwissen. Thank you to Sandy Bengsten for stepping in and leading the kitchen crew with Sue Wickenhauser, Helen Hilgers, Marcy Wickenhauser and all the ladies and gentlemen that helped with preparations. The meal was wonderful!! Thank you to all that brought desserts we had a great variety (enough to tempt some people back for seconds!) Congratulations to Carol Wickenhauser on winning the beautiful quilt!

In just a few short weeks on Sunday March 6<sup>th</sup> we will have the Winter Carnival. It will have a few changes but keep the parts that as my son says "I'm glad we're still doing the carnival, it's a lot of fun!" The meal will be a fish dinner, \$10 for adults and \$5 children (10 and under), 11am to 4pm. Since it's not on a Friday we will also have a hot dog dinner! The raffle tickets are in, please pick yours up in the narthex, each ticket is \$2, we ask that all tickets be returned even if not sold for our record keeping. The drawing will take place at 3PM. We will need desserts for the meal and cakes for the cake walk. This year we will not have a country store, instead we will have a bake sale (where I at least know I can get a cake!) Bingo for youth and adults will be in the Auditorium, with the cake walk, kids and youth games on the main level. Any prize donations can be dropped off in the basket in church.

There is a sign-up sheet in the narthex and online at http://vols.pt/vD5isB. There is a time slot and age category that can work in just about anyone's schedule! Please continue to be generous with your time and talents! Looking forward to spending time with our friends and families!

Thank you again,

Monica Kooiman

Winter Carnival Chairperson

Moneca Horman

## ST. BERNARD CATHOLIC CHURCH WINTER CARNIVAL QUILT RAFFLE \$1.00 EACH CHANCE

Name:	Name:	
Address:	Address:	<del>-</del>
Phone:	Phone:	***************************************
Name:	Name:	
Address:	Address:	
Phone:	Phone:	***************************************
Name:	Name:	
Address:	Address:	
Phone:	Phone:	
Name:	Name:	
Address:	Address:	
Phone:	Phone:	<del></del>
Name:	Name:	
Address:		
Phone:	Phone:	